DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Thursday 20 May 2010 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:
Cllr M Curtis – Chairman


Cllr J Garnet


Cllr R Clayton


Cllr M Billing

Apologies:
Cllr D Jones
In attendance:  Local Electors - 2
Mrs J Markham – Clerk

1. Election of Chairman
It was resolved:

“That Councillor E M Curtis be and she is hereby re-elected as Chairman of the Council with immediate effect.”

Proposed by Cllr Garnet, seconded by Cllr Billing.

The Chairman’s Declaration of Acceptance was received.

2. Election of Vice-Chairman
It was resolved:

“That Councillor R Clayton be and he is hereby elected as Vice-Chairman of the Council with immediate effect.”

Proposed by Cllr Garnet, seconded by Cllr Billing.

3. Minutes of Meeting on 29 April 2010
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 29 April 2010 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.
4. Matters Arising 
(i) Parish Plan and Infrastructure Audit - Transport  The Clerk noted District Cllr Knowles-Fitton had provided a contact at the District Council, and ideas to improve the bus service through the village were to be discussed with them.

(ii) Parish Plan – Cycle Path  The meeting with Sustrans had been re-arranged and would now be held on 2 July.

(iii) Telephone Kiosk  The Clerk reported that the Notice to Complete had been received from BT, and legal ownership of the kiosk would pass to the Parish Council on 24 May.  Donations to help cover the costs of owning it were being collected, with some £145 raised to date. The kiosk had been cleaned in preparation for conversion to a newspaper distribution facility, and, after discussion, it was agreed to install flat shelving in the kiosk, as recommended by the newsagent.  Cllr Jones would be asked to look into this further and make arrangements for the shelving to be installed. 

(iv) Chelker Wind Turbines  District Cllr Knowles-Fitton’s report that YW were finalising their plans for the site was noted, and the Clerk also reported that a letter to this effect had been received from Mr Rigby of PACT.  

5. Parish Plan
The Clerk gave a brief report on the implementation of Parish Plan recommendations to date, and summarised progress being made on some of the longer-term initiatives:
Website:  The village website had been up and running since October 2009, and on the basis of statistics collected since 1 December 2009, the number of “hits” (13,293) was regarded as “fairly strong” by Westbrook Design.
A65 Junctions:  A page had been set up on the website to record incidents, but this was not currently being pursued with Highways, as there was no likelihood of additional improvements at present. 

Bus shelter:  Negotiations continued with the Dales Care Centre management.

Events in Village Hall:  The monthly tea parties were going well and the recent art exhibition and concert in the church had been well-attended and received.  Cllr Billing reported that the annual programme of fund-raising events would continue with the village barbecue, probably to be held on 17 July.  A review of the events programme would be carried out at the next meeting of the Village Hall Management Committee, now that the renovation works to the Hall had been completed.

History of Village:  This continued to be worked on by Douglas Goode.

Transport:  Parish Plan proposals to improved services, possibly by means of involving local operators, were to be followed up with the District Council.

Cycle Path:  A meeting to consider options for this was to be held with Sustrans on 2 July.

Playing Field:  A number of ideas for a possible site and funding for it had been discussed.  
6. Hedge Trimming
The Clerk reported that a complaint had been received regarding the trimming of hedges along the bridle path behind the church.  

Cllrs Billing and Garnet both declared a personal interest in the matter, which was discussed further, but, as the meeting was inquorate for this issue, no decision was taken.

7. Statement of Receipts and Payments 2009/10 and Annual Return
The Council noted the report of the Internal Auditor, Charles Burton, to the effect that, in his view, the Council’s accounting records and systems of internal control were adequate and effective, and that accounting information shown in the Annual Report, including the surplus for the year of £278.22 and the bank balance carried forward at 31 March 2010 of £2,635.91, had been correctly stated. 

Taking these assurances into account, the Council then approved the Annual Return, including the Annual Governance Statement, for submission to external auditors, Mazars.
The Council expressed thanks to Mr Burton for his work as internal auditor during the year.

8. Planning Applications
It was noted that proposals for a housing development at Elsey Croft, off the Otley Rd., were being progressed.  This would be monitored.
9. Consultations
(i) Craven District Council Infrastructure Audit No comments would be made on this consultation.

(ii) North Yorkshire County Council Transport Strategy This was deferred to the next meeting.

10. Correspondence
(i) Waste Management Newsletters These were circulated for information.

(ii) Parking on lane by church  It was noted that Highways, responding to a complaint, were proposing to lay road markings on the lane by the church.  As markings were considered to be inappropriate here, it was agreed to propose an alternative suggestion, that cones and signs be put up to discourage parking whenever an event likely to generate an increase in parking was to be held in the church or village hall.
11. Date of Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 24 June 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
Apologies for this meeting were received from Cllr Clayton.

The meeting closed at 8.30pm.

Chairman
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